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PROCEEDTINGS

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE FRED R. NENE: This is the
time scheduled for a hearing ¢n & complaint filed by
Gertrude L. Langer agalinst Natioral Fuel Gas Disttibutian
Cerporation, Docket No. C-20077614. Ms. Langer, the
complainant, .s present telephonizally. 'Natienal Fuel Gas
;s wresent té:ephoﬁ;cglly represented by Attorney Lee Hartz.

My name is Fred Nene, the administrative law judge
assiuned by the Commission to conduct this hearing and to

write an initial decision. This appears to be a billing

disprute, and it's a request for payment arrangements by Ms.

Langer.

Ms. Langer, according te the papers, you owe a
censiderasle amount of money for past services to National
fuel. National Fuel answered your complaint and said that
you were a customer in therr Customer Assistance Program and
that, as sucn, the mem;séién can’t give you a payment
arrangement. \

. Are you aware‘of the answer that was filed?

MS. LANGER: What are you talking about, some kind of
program? |

JUDGE NENE: Were you in a Customer Assistance Progran
for National Fuel Gasg?

MS. LANGER: What program?‘ ,

JUDGE NENZ: Well, we'll just let's see what the
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testimony 1is.
Whereupon,

GERTRUDE L. LANGER,
aaving been duly sworn, testified as follows:

EXAMINATION

: &Xﬁguﬁgﬁ NENE:

2. Would you just tell <he Commission for the recerd
what your problen is. Befcre you do, just state your name
and your address, please. ‘

A. Sertrude Langer, 739 East 27nd Street, Seéand
Floor, Erie, Pennsylivania, 16503.

J. For the record, what is your complaint about?

A‘ Well, T went dowr there and I-=

O. Dowr: where?

A I'm sorry. Down to the gas company Qn StLate
Street. And I asked why ny bill wasz so high. I was
surprised. Well, like, they were saying, well, okay.

3. Wait. i'm having di:flcuity Jnderstanding you.

You went down to the gas company. When did you do that?

A, On, that was a few-- I don't know. It was a few

menths back.

Q. Do youu have service now,kgas gérvice right now?
A Yes, sir.
Q. You went down to talk te therw about a nigh bill?
A Yes.
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A. And the giri that I spoke with -- I'm not sure of

ner name - but they were, like, we can't help you.

2. Wa.t. 1'm surzy. This was about not a high bill
Lyl ¢ balance due on your acceunt. Is that right?

AL correct, balance due.

J. and they said they couldrn't help you?

A. They couidn't help me.

]

. Do you know about how much you owed at that time?

A 1 think it was 1ike, I'm going t3 say, five or

cloge to 6,000, T said wow. They =ust said to me, "Well,

I'm sorry, but we can't help you." 1I'm like, okay, "Well,

what am I supposed to do about this?" *"Well, try to go get

scme help.” I said, "There ain't ncbody coing to help me

witn thaat kind of money." I said, "I'd like Lo make an

arrargement."  And that's when she said, "Wall, we can't

‘help you. You have to come up with the rmonay.®

2. Had you ever made arrangemernts before?

A. A long time ago, veah. Then I lost work, and I
endec¢ up on welfare with bnly 8153 every two weeks.

ME. EARTZ: Eello?

JUDGE NENE: Yes. Hello? Mr. Harwr, are you there?
Mr. Hartz?

{Ne» response.)

JUDGE NENE: We'll go off the record. I think we've
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lost a party.

(?auge in the praceegingﬁ‘}

JUDGE NENE: We're bacx oun the record. We had a power
Literruptivin.

BY JUDGE NENK

»e

3. Ms. Langer, you were telling us you went down to
see somebody at the gas corpary about a billing matter and
you were told that you better get some assistance: right?

A. Yes. I was supposed o gm out and try toe get
3ama‘a3ﬁistan0@‘

9.  The company said they couidn't help you?

A. They couldn't help me.

. Ther I asked you 1f you had a paynent arrangenent
with the company before this.

A, I saxd yes.

. Then you sa.g you became unemployed and that's
where 1t 1s now? |

A, Yes. The prob.em was that Itve got medical
problems. 1 have arteriosclerosis/arthritis through ny back
and stuff. Then I've got diabstes, nigh olood pressure,
depression, and stuif like that going on.

Q. S0 what is it you want the Commigsion to do for
you? |

A. I'd like an arréngemeﬁt‘ I mean, I went down

there and told them, you know, I teld ther I'11 try to do

-}




what 1 can do, I mean, if they can be reasonable about i:.
But they told re J have to come ap with $3,000. I sazxd,
“That's still too steep. I can't do that. So can we maxe
3ome kind of arrangemrent?" She went in Lthe back and asked
sumebody and they said no. I said ckay. So I did go dowr
and get some public assistance money.

Q. What kind of assistanee money?®

A. It's LIHEAP.

2. Oh, LIHEAP?

B.  Yeah. I guess they gave them two or three -- T'm
aot sure how rmuch; T forgor new =~ and gave 3t to them. And
I theonght, well, maybe, you {ncw,‘if you can agree with me,
you know, try and at times it's hard to get any utility
money here in Erie becausc they only gst so much to spread
ard that's 1it.
| Q. Have you tried te~- Have you offered National
Fuel any-- Have you sugyested whet you maght be able to do,
the best you could do on a pregram?

A. Yes. 1 asked them 1f there was a3 possibility if
I give them $15 on top ¢f my kill or i1f there is a problem
mayoe, guote, the 200 and that would be 13%.

9. All right. Is there anythirg else you want to
say? '

A, No, becaunse it was just a couple times. But I

was paying the bottom half, what they said I needed to pay
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the bill, like twe something. I was paying them. Ther also
anocther time I asked them again 1f there was sume way I
could make an arrangemert because I was paying the hottom
half where it says ycu neec tc pay the bill, and they saic
ne, we still can't help you, you need to come up with
$3,000. | |

JULGE NENE; Mr. Hartz, do you have any guestions?

MR. HARTZ: UNo, I don't fthink so.

JUDGE NENF: All righr. Ms. lLanger, we're going to
listen to what the gas company says, and you can ask

questions of any of their witnesses that they might presecnt.

Dkay?

MS. LANGER: Uh nuh.

JUDGE NENE: Mr. Bartz?

MR. HARTZ: Yes. We have Kathie Whipple, Your Honor.
dhereupon,

KATELE WHIFPLE,
naving been duly sworn, testified as falléws:’
JUDGE NENE: Mr. Hartz. |
MR. HARTZ: Thank you, Your Honor.
LDIPECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HARTZ:

. Mg. Whipple, please state your full name and
spell your last name for the record.

A. My name 13 Kathie Whipple. Last name is
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W=h=ji-p-p-l~e. First ﬁame is Kathie, K-a-t-h-i-e.
0, Ms. Whipple, are you currently employed?
A, Yes, I am. |
Q.  Where do you work?
A, Naiional Fuel.
Q. How long have ycu workex at National Fuel?
L. Twenty-elgnt years.

)

2. What is your current position at National Fuel?
a

. olrector of quality assurance.
2. Tell me what your cutiss are in that positicn.
A, I review the formal and informal compla:nts file

Ctility Commission.

-

with the Pennsylvaria Public

th

2. By virtue of yoir position are you familiar with
the facts and circumstances surrounding the formal complain
of which today's hearing is the sub-ect, Docket No.
C-200776147

A. fes, I am.

2. And are you alsc familiar witn the variocus
natuaral gas accounts that Gextrude L. Langer has had with
Nagtional Fuel Gas D:strlbutién Corperaction?

A, Yeg, I ar.

Q. Did you conduct an investigation with respect to
those accounts?

A. Yes, 1 did.

Q. Do you feel that you've reviewed all pertinent

10
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information with respect to those accounts?

A, Yes.

MR. HARTZ: Your Honor, just for some background, I'm
g@&&g Lo show Ms. Whipple some documents. These documen:zs
were seut both to yourself and to the ccmplainant'prior o
today's hearing. 1 think we'il start-- |

"JUDGK NENE: Well, wait a minute. I don't have any

documents other than those that ara attached to ybur answer,

MP. HARTZ: You den't have any?

JUDGE RENE: Ho. When were they sent?

MR. HARTZ: July 1lur, I sent them by Next Day LPS on

July 1lth.

JUDGE NENE: Ms. Langer, did you receive any documents
from National Fuel? |

MS. LANGER: ©On July 11th? No.

~ JUDGE NENE: Weil, I nave documents that were attached

Lo yoeur answer, Mr. Hartz. But I den't have anything else.
| MS. LANGER: . didn‘t receive anytning on the 1ith,
no.

MR, HARTZ: We did send these, like I said, on the
1ith. So I'm not sure what happ&neé there.

JUDGE NENE: Wel., if they're identical to the
exhibits you attached to your answer I might be able to make
copies.

MR. HARTZ: There was probably some that were in
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addition to wnat was sent with the answer. The ones -has
were sent with the answer look to be, there was the BCS
decision.

JIUDGE NENE: Were they seént to Pittsburgh?

MR. HARVZ: Yes, the 1103 Pittsburgh State Office
Building, 300 Liberty Avenue.

JUDGE NENE: Right. That's unusual that I wouldr't
have them. ‘

MP. HARTZ: I don't thirk I've ever had that hapgen,

JUDGE NENE: Well, T guess you conid testzfy and
RAYDE == | “

MR. HARTZ: Well, we car see if what was scnt with the
complaint might bo enough. We can update that. Ms. Whipple
would be able to update that through testimony.

JUDGE NENE: Let me ask Ms. Langer if when you
received the answer filed by the gas company in this matzer
were there attachmenis on that answey, charts?

M5. LANGER: What 1 got Irom way back?

JUDGE NENE: Yeagh, way haék‘ It would have been
aeeount statements,

MS. LANGER: Right, that's 1t.

JUDGE NENE: They were warked Exkibits A and B.

MS. LANGER: That's it. Thaz's all T have. |

JUDGE MENE: Well, that's all I have, too. We'll go

with that. Mr. Fartz, if you want to update them we'll try
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to. Well, I know they're rot hare.
M5, LANGER: I dor’t have them either. I didn's get

nothing on the 11th. [ got them way back when I made my

complaint.

JUDGE NENE: Well, we'll #1e] with what we have. If you
change then, if you uvpdate trem, we will receive copies and
allow you to send copies to Ms. Langer.

MR. HARTZ: Okay. Tha: will work. Well, let's start
Wwith what's marked as Exhiki- A attached to the answer.

That was five pages to that decument. Tt says account
statement in bold at the tep. | |

JUDGE NENE: Very well. I have that, and you've
marked it, yes, Exhibit A cn the left-hand side.

MR. HARTZ: Correct.

JULGE NENE: 5owmarked ther..

(Wh&reupcn, Lhe docurent was marked as NFG Exhibit RNo.
A fur identification.) |

0. Ms. Whipple, are ycu familiar with this document
that 1s marked as Exhibit A? |

A. Yes.

0.  Tell me, if you would, what that is.

A. That is the account siatemert for Gertrude

Langer. The acrount number s 6236562-02 for 739 East 2Znd

{3

treet, Second Floor.
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. Do you know who prepared this document?

A, Yes.

Q. Who prepared this document?

AL I aid,

0. And how did you go about prepsring this document?

A, 1 got ali of the intormation together that was
related to this atcsun: and prepared the account statement.

D Is there anythirg missing from this document :that
would pe required to make it current as of teday's
sroceeding?

A, Yes. There are two additional billings after tLhe

Lérn nf Bpril.

-y Where would that irformatior appear on this
docament?

A, That would be geing from tne left-hand side to

trhe right-hand side steiting witllh <he [irst column where

Lt's SVC, which =8 service to.

2. On Lthe bottemr of tnis first page?

A. Yes. 1t would ke the next line under April 18tn,
2007.

£, I1f you would provide that information to us,
reading from the left‘to right across the document.

A,  Service to 5/16/07, the days are 28, the meter
reading is 5569, the type is B fgr actaal, the consumption

is 1%, thee-
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JUOGE NENE: 182

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE NENE: All right. ,

A.  The DD, which is degree days, are 294. The bill
amount s 536.44, 1t's due the 1ith of Jume 2007. There
Are nG paynents.  The balance at that time waé 56,623g365
ﬁnd the budget at that time was $118.

The next line dewn would be service to 6/18/07,
the days are 33, the meter reading is 5611, the type is E
for estimated, the censumptior is 42. The DD, which are
degree days again, are 114. The o’ 1l amount is $65.35. The
pill is due or was due July zhe iith, 2007. There were no
payments. The balance 1s $6,734.56. The budget has dropped
te 5111,

BY MR. HARTZ:

S Ms. Whipple, i1s there any other information
that’s necessary to make the acccunt statement current as of
t@day‘s proceeding? |

A.  No. |

Q. To tne best of vour infdrmation, deoes the account
statement as Lt appears there as Exnibit A acrurately depic:
the history and current stasus »f Ms. lLanger's acccunt with
Hational Fuei? |

A. Yes, it does.

£, I notice near the top of this first page of
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Exhibit A on the right~hana column on the second line

tnere's an inaication urpoid final bill. There's the

“balance there of $6,101.34. Then in the payment column in

parentheses there's an amount, $5,961.20.  The unpaid final
will, 1s that represenzed cr the account that represents
that amount, was that feund in Zxnibit A also?

A, Yes, 1t 1s.

Q. Where does that information appear?

A I believe that that would be on the third page

ur, okay, second page.

wb

fop Starting on the second page?

A, Starting on the secona page, yéahA

. What does that represent starting on the second
paga?

A. That represents the account statement for
Gertrude Lenger. The account numoer i$ 55879101~-02. The
address 1s 2635 Sassafras Streex.

9. Yo 1t's a ditferent acdress than what was
represaented on the first page of Exhibit A?

"A. Yes.

0.  Then there are two pages that represent this
specific account that Ms. Langer had?

A, Yeg, carrect,

MS, LANGER: Can I--

JUDGE NENE: wWhat is 1t, Ms. Langer?
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M5, LANGER: I wanted ¢ ask 2 guestiosn what she's

Wi

£

gayinyg the last amounts are as peyments for the gas company

o

to we paxd as a budget,
JUDGE NENE: Well, you're goirg to have to make a ncte
and 4gk her that when she's througn testifying. Ckay?
| M5. LANGER: Go ahead. 1'm going to find my papers.
I'm sorry. Go ahead.

BY ME, HARTZ:

. What was the balance cn that specific account
aumber that's represented on the second and third page of
Fxhibit A when the account was closed, Ms. Whipple?

L. $5,96..20.

o

0. And that amount was transferrzd to the active
acoount?

k. Correct, yes.

4. How about the fourth page »f Exhibit A, what does
that represent?

A, That represents the statement for Langer. The
account nuomber 1s 5646546-07. The address is 725 Rosedale.

G. What time period was that account active?

k. From April of 2002 througn Februarzy the 1lth,

12005,

. Tnen that account statement is again represented
un two pages?

E. Yes, <corroct.
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Q.  Those are the last two pages of Exhibit A?

A, Yes. ‘ |

G. What was the balance on that account at the time
LU was closed?

A, £1,553.97.

Q.  Then just as a housekeepiny matter were each of
these, was that amount thern relled into the second intérim
aﬁcaunt,'the middle acceunt? |

& Yes.

2. And then the f&il amount of the second account
wa% rolled inteo what's now the current azcount?

A Yes, that's correct.

2. You heard Ms. lLanger had testified that she ax
some point proor to today's hearing had come into the |
National Fuel offices tou altempt to negotiate a payment
arrangement on the account. Do you nave any kdowiedge of
that situation? |

ME. LANGER: I'm gorry. I didn't hear you.
4. She may have come intc the office, ves,

BY MR. HARTZ:

i

L@

. Is there currently an active paymént arrangement
with respect to Ms. langer's active accourt?

A. No. ;

Q. Are you aware of whether or not a BCS complaint,

an irformal complaint, was filed with respect to Ms.
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Langer's account?

A.
Q.
A,

Yes.
Do you knew when that case was filed?

The case was faled in 2007,

{Whereupon, the decument was marked as NFG Exhibit No.

B for identification.)

BY MR. HARTZ:

Q.

Looking at Exhibit B that was attached to the

answer of the complaint, it's a one-page document with the

words PA Public Utility Cormission Buresu of Cornsumer

Services Ca

se Decision at the top of that document. Ms.

Whipple, do you recognize that document?

A
.
A.
Comenission
o
recant BCS
A.
2.

A.

Yes.

What :s that document?

It is a aecision issued by tﬁe Public Utility

for Ge:rtrude Langer.

And is that the decision with Iespact Lo the mest
complaint that Ms. Larger has filed? |

Yes. |

At that tize what was the decision?

%

The decision was, well, the bills were correct as

rendered, rthe customer was notified that the company

pesition. was §3,000 down, and the customer was to make

arrangements on the balance.

Q.

When was that decision issued?
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Frogramn?

A. That was issued March the 6th, 2007.

Q. And dﬁd they state 1n that decision why they
could not issue a payment arrangement?

A.  Yes. They cannct issue arrangements because the
customer haﬁ beer a CAP, on our Customer Ass_stance Progranm.

2. Wkat is National Fuel's Customer Assistance

A. Our program i1s the LIRA program, Low Incdme
Residential Assistance Frogram.

0. Is rhat a rate release program?

A. Yes. |

2. And how does the rate release aperatc in‘that
program? o | |

A, The information is r@quested’fram the uustémer
when it's provided to the company to determire what the
dellar amount is that the customer will pay =ach month and
it i1s also & dept forgiveress and when thnat customer pays on
wime each month 1/24 of the bill is elimirated.

Q. Is the LIRA program approved by the Pennsylvania
Publié UCtility Commission?

A. Yes, it is.

Q. Has Ms. Léngér participated in the LIRA program
in the past?

A. Yes, she did.

Q. Do you know when that participaticn occurred?
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a. She participatecd Ir that program wn 2006,
2605/2006. |

Q. Is Ms. Langer currently participating in the LIRA
program?

E. Nu.

Q. Why not?

A. Ms. Langer's account was shut ¢ff for nonpayment

ot the bill, and the service was turned back on with a

medical cervificate, which at that time made her ineligible
Lo continue participation in the program.

JUDGE NENE: Excuse me. Would you explain that Ms.
Ahipple, why the complainant was ineligible at that point?

THE WITNEZS: Yes. The service was shut off for
nonpayment of the bill, énd the service was restored with a
medical certificate. At that time we no longer would accept
that customer as participating because the sService wdas
restored with & nmedical.

BY MR, HARTZ:

‘ . Ms. Whipple, is it a requirement of MNational
fuel's LIRA program that a customer make all payments as
~hey come due in order to continue partisipation in that
program?

A. Yes.
0. Obvinusly since Ms. Langer's service was

rerminated at some point she had not been making the
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payments regulred unger ths LIRA,prﬁgram?

Al That's correcr.

. Are you aware of ary other paymenti agreerents
that have been entered inle between National Fuel and Ms.
Langer?

A. Yes.

Q. I you would, wha: 1s the Jate of the oldest
payment. agreement that vou are aware 5f?

AL April 1%5th, z004.

2. And what was the balarce dus on the ascount as
that time?

K. The bhalance at that time was 52,910,76.7

3. What were the terms of the payment agreement?

A, The customer was to pay $£20 a month plus the
mudget. At that time the service was restored With a
medical certificate, and Lhat was “he arrangement that we
made .

BN Are you aware Ot any cther payment agreements
~has have oczurred on this account?

A, Yes. There was a payment agreement the 27th of
September 2005. The balance at that time was $3,577.42, and

at that time the customer was to pay $20 a month plus the

- budget and the service was restored again with a medical

carificrate.

Q. Okay. Are there any other pavrent arrangements
, ¥ Py
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that you're aware of7

A, No.

g. What .s the current balanece on the account again,
1L you would?

i
LN

o

6

(S ]
(A

B, The current kalance is % TN

¥

rent position with

123

0.  And what is Nasional Fusl's cu
regspect Lo Lne account?

A. The cuvrrent wositicn is the customer is $32,465 in
default,

2. How did you arrive at tnat numnber?

A. That was the $3,00C zhas

ot

he company originally

asked for and the pudger amount for th

O

April, May, June,
ard July bills.

e When was the :ast custmmex payment received on
this account?

; Al The last customer payment was $125 the 5th of

Febrvary 2007, o

MR. HARTZ: No further questions tor Ms. Whipple, Your
Honor. 1 would ask that the documents that we've referred
te, those that were atctached to the answer of the complaint,
NFG Exhibit A and NFG Exhibit B, be admitted into the
record. |

JUDGE NENR:k Very well. They will be admitted into
“he record.

(Whereupon, the documente rarked as NFG Exhibit Nos. A
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and B were recelved in evidencoo.)

JUDGE NENE: Mz, Lancer, do you have any questions of

Ms. Whipple?

MS5. LANGER: Well, when she was talking about the
0ills where the small arourss were ~ust at che beginning. I
nad no knowledge of that arount of money. But I could do
1t. I could have did it then. Bur I am, like, on social

security and then I was forced to get a job which now has

=

acdz my medical prﬁblems worse which I can't keep.

T did go in and ask for an arrangement on that 3,00C,
and they told me ro. They said tney couldn't do it, thaz's
what I definitely have to come up without anything, with no
arrargement or nothing, anc cnco I pay that 3;000 then they
w1ll agree to make an arrangerent with me. That's guite a
o1t of money. I'm sorry. I con’t have that kind of nmoney.

JUDGE NENE: Do you have 6ﬁy otner questions of Ms.

Whipple?

MS. LANGEK: No.
JUDGE NENE: Ms. Whipple, I have a quastion.

EXAMINATION

BY JUDGE NENE:
Q. When exactly was Ms. Langer terminated from LIRA?
A} Just a minute.
MS. LANGER: Hello?

THE WITNESS: I'm looking that up. I'm sorry.




BY JUZGE MNENZ:

0. You testified that she participated in LIRA in
2005/2006. |

k. We criginally placed Ms. Langer én our LlKA
program Uctober of 2003 or prior to that. We canceled her
at that time because the gas service was shut off in April
21 '04 and at that time it was restored with a medical. So
we would have terminated her in April of '04.

Q. She was not enrclied in your CAF program
subisequent to April 047

A. Not as-~- After that, no. If 1 said that I'm
sorry, I misspoke.

Q. When you were asked by Mr. lHartz when Ms. Langer
filed & complaint with the BLE you salg 20037, Lan you be
more specific?

A. We.l, Lhe orig.nal complaint on the STZ.2434Y% was

y
Foe
four
>
15
et

August the 10th of 2006. The decision was issued in

195
£
<
med
®

JUDLSBE NENZ: Mr. Hartz, do you have any redirect?

MR. HARTZ: WNo, Your Honor. o

JUDGE NENE: 'Very well. Then I'11 make the copies of
your ezhipits and raybe we should “ry to fiand out what
happened o the ones you sent out.

MR. HEARTZ: I know we have ancther hearing today, and

I prebably would have sent those at the same time. So if
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those are migsing also-- ;

JUDCE NENE: I dor’t have that file here, but if you
want me toe call you back after I ¢an do that. If you want
to maybe fax something to me and we could provide it te the
complainant 1n that case. i shouldn'c be on the record with
thig. We're talking abeut another case. I'll talk about

4

that later.

tnd

I'm going Lo waiz until

e 4

get a copy ©of the transcript
i this case, and then I will issue a decision. Bnt,it‘s my
understanding, Mr. Eartz, that you're relying on Section
1405 () ~~

MR. HARTZ: That's cerrect, yas.

JUDGE NENE: ~-in this case?

MR, HARTZ: Yes. That would determine the monimunm
payment arrangemént applicable t¢ the account and whether or
ol the account s eligible for a payment arrangement based
or. prioxr participation in a CAP program.

JUDGE NENE: This Chapter 14 had an effestive date of
what, Decsmber 14th?

MR. HARTZ: Yes, of 20(04.

JUDGE NENE£: 2004. And the testimony of Ms. Whipple
was that she was canceled in 2004, April, from LIRA.

MK. HARTZ: Yes. It's been our position on these
cases, Your Honor, that that does net constitute a

retroactive application of the law kecause the Section 1405
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is determining eligibility for a payment arrangement at the
time the arrangement is requested and would inciude the fact
that that account participated in the LIRA progxam,at some
polnt 1n the past. Ctherwise, there would be no effect, you
would not be able to give effect to the law at the time it
wag entered into by stating <hat there was prior
participation in the pregram.

JUDGE NENE: Okay. Well, Ms. Langer, you'll be
getting & decision Irom the Commission in due time. It will
e a while. But yau'know you have an obligation to continue
to pay at least for the services that you arekbéing provided
right now. ‘

M. LANGER: That's right. But nothing comes up
saying what I can provide, the amourt on the thing at the
sottom. I used to read it. Now there's nothing down there
gsaying how much I could pay, and I was paying that. Then I
went in and I did ask about the LIRA again and they told me
ne. I osaid, well, . don't knoew what else to do.

I mean, this is outragecus. I might have to take a
coupie of these things and just go intc bankruptey with all

%

this because I can't do this without ar arrangement. I
den't nave that kind of income. 7 was told no.

But T do agree. T will pay “he bottom or whatever
they're sending me. |

JUDGE NERE: I think just for the record we ought to




e

i

elicit some testimony about your income. I'm going to
‘continue with that. You éan‘ask questiens, Mr. Hartz, after
I ask some gquest.ons. ;

REEXAMINATION

BY JUDGE _NENE:

2. Ms. Langer, how many people rasside with you az
739 Bast 22nd Street?

A. Myself now, one persorn.

. What .s the source of your income?

A. Getting the social security for 603 and I had to
picx up a cob because I coula not pay anything on that
amount of money. And I Sust went Lo & nNouUrosSurgeon on
¥riday, and he said that . chould guit because I damaged my
sack and everything else more.

0. S0 you're sLill working right now?

A. Y&p‘

Q. What Is your monthly income?

A. Right now I get prebably close to 1,200,

Q. Do you still receive the 603 social security?

B, Yes.

Q. And $1,200 in income. Is that fuil-time
enploymrent? ‘

Al That's all together. That's all togethexr, my
social and plus my income. |

Q. So it's your testimony that you are currentl
Y Y Y
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garning or broinging in $1,200 & moath?
A.  Rignt. |
JUDGE WENE: Mr. Hartz, any guestions ankthat?
MR, HARTZ: VYes.
| CROSS-EYAMINATION

BY MR. HAR™Z:

g, Ms. Langer, do you have any other sources of
income, food stamps?

A, Yeg, I «did. But I dor't have them now because of

*ne fact that I have o pay for my medizal through Medicare

aow, which 18 $93 a month, ana <hey add that on as income

ard T'm over the limit. So I have to pay Medicare and plus

I have to pay for, it's callec & something through welfare.

But 1 nad to pay for A and B, and now I'm going to pay for

Al
e

0. Other than the $1,200 « month that you mentioned,
du yeu receive any other Zorm o income at all?
a. No, sir.

JULtE NENE:  One more questior.

FURTHER REEXAMINATION
8Y JUDGE NENE:
Q.  You said that part of rhar $1,700 is social
sesarity. Ts that social security due to your age or is
vhat sapplemental sccial security for some ﬁther reason?

A. Other reasons, not because cf my age.




Q. Te 1t suppiemental social security?

A. Disability.

Q. Bisabiiity insarance?

A.  Uh-huh. | |

JlIDGE NENE: Any questions on that, Mr. Hartz?

MR. HARTZ: No. But cnecking the guidelines we would

stipulate that based on that testimony Ms. Langer would fall

into 1405(b) (1}, which is essentially the most forgiving of

the 1405 sections, which would vrovide for a five-year
repayment . |

JUDGE NENE: Very well. We'l! zlose this record, ard,
like I say, T'11 issue an initial déaisisn. But you do have
a4 duty te pay for your gas service being provided. Do you
know that?

MS. LANGER: Yes.

JUDGE NENE: Anything else?

MR. HARTZ: No&, Your Horor.

JUDGE NENE: Goodbye. Ther I'I1l talk to you later.
We'll go off thne record now.

(Whereupon, at 10:40 a.m., the hearing adijourned.)
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1 ¥ : '
I hereby certify, as the stenographi

¢ reporter, that

and thereatt red ‘
atter reduced to typewr;ting by me or under my

direction; and that this

-ranscript is a true and accurate

record Lo tﬂﬁ bast of my akilany

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
Notaral Seal

Karen L. Cross, Notary Public
Economy Boro, Beaver County

My Gommission Expires July 26, 2010

Mamber, Pennsylvaala A580¢ lation of Notries

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING CO., INC

o Mty 7 Cusag

karen L. Cross
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Page 2 of 3

PA. PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
BUREAU OF CONSUMER SERVICES

CASE DECISION
BCS Number: 2424349 Case Closed On: 2007-03-08
investigator: GALACC!, THEODORE
Acecount Number: 6516082003 D063 - NFG (NATIONAL FUEL GAS DlSTRlBUTiON CORP)
Custamer Name: GERTRUDE LANGER :

Total Balance:

5961.20

Sarvice Address: 739 E 22ND ST 2NDFL
Date of Acct Balance: 2006-08-15
: ERIE, PA 16503
Decision Issued? N Violation: NO
Oral/Written: w i Chap. 56/64 Other:
 Heading Date: 2007-03-06 Section/Rule:
Resolution: BILLS CORRECT AS RENDERED. CUSTOMER NOTIFIED BY LETTER THAT, BY

LAW. ANY BALANCE BILLED UNDER CAP RATES CANNOT BE THE SUBJECT OF

A PAYMENT ARRANGMENT FROM THE PUC.  THE FOLLOWING SUMMARY OF
THE COMPANY'S POSITION WAS RELATED TO THE CUSTOMER IN THE
LETTER: PAY $3000 BY 3/16/2007 THEN ENTER PAYMENT ARRANGEMENTS FOR .

REMAINING BALANCE.
tetter Dascription:

PAR Description:

CAP BALANCE NO PAYMENT

YOUR DISPUTE HAS BEEN REVIEWED. THE BILLS ARE CORRECT AS
RENDERED, YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR THE BALANCE OWED TO THE

COMPANY.
No. 2's (OFFS) - To hava Service Restored Pay: 0.00
No. 3's (REMEDS) ~ To Keep Service on Pay: 0.00 By:
Terms: Begianing:
Special Budget or Optional Payment Amount: 0.00 ‘
Reqular Budget Amount: 0.00 , & 0P LS
Plus Payment Toward Arrears: 0.00 DOCUM ENT
Final Bill Monthly Paymaent: 0.00 -~ e
Current Bill Manth!yypayment: 0.00 FOLDER |
End of Month Payment: 0.00 :
Billing Date: N o ,
Reconnect Amt: 0 oc KETE D
Payment Amt: 0.00 |
| AUG g g 2007 ‘
PUC Fax Nbr: 717 7876641
Times Faxed: 0

Times Sent:

'RECEIVED

AUG 17 2007 - E(i
5 BUBLIG UTILITY COMMISSION 050200 et §
PR S RETARY'S BUREAU Vot

aboutiblank

Exhibic B

4/27/2007



